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New leadership will drive local services to abused children in the new 
millenium 
 
Ottawa, Ontario -- December 29, 1998 -- The Children’s Aid Society of 
Ottawa-Carleton today announced that it has accepted the decision of 
Mel Gill, Executive Director for the past 12 ½ years, to take early 
retirement effective December 31, 1998.  
 
"We are most thankful for the significant contributions he made to the 
Society for the past decade and his advocacy for children will be 
sorely missed," said Jocelyne Doyle-Rodrigue, President of the CAS 
Board of Directors.  
 
Mr. Gill’s efforts to ensure a better and safer environment for all 
children in our community have been numerous. He is a strong advocate 
for improvements in child welfare funding and legislative changes, 
encouraging the federal and provincial governments to develop a 
national agenda for children. Over the past decade, he was instrumental 
in bringing forums on children’s issues to the Ottawa area. 
 
Under his leadership, the Society’s programs improved significantly as 
have compliance with established practice standards and business 
practices. The construction of new facilities for the Society’s 
programs is a credit to his vision as are the creation of Child and 
Youth Friendly Ottawa (raises awareness of children’s issues and needs) 
and the Champions For Children Foundation (raises awareness and funds 
for child abuse prevention). 
 
"We look forward to Mel’s involvement in creating a smooth transition 
to new leadership as we continue to strive to provide the best possible 
service to an increasing number of children and their families," stated 
Ms. Doyle-Rodrigue.  
 
The Society will continue to operate under the leadership of Len 
Kennedy, Acting Executive Director, who has been at the helm of the 
local CAS for the past three months while Mr. Gill has been on sick 
leave. 


